## Bay Area Family Church Celebrates True Parents' Birthday with Hyojeong Nuri

Song Yong cheon February 9, 2025



A Hyojeong Nuri service commemorating True Parents' Birthday was held on February 9 at the San Francisco Bay Area Family Church.



The service, which began with praise songs, continued with intergenerational harmony, fellowship, and sharing of new year goals. Yukio Kamioka, a second-generation CARP student who served as the sermon speaker, delivered a message on the themes of "gratitude" and "living in the present."

Members celebrated True Parents' birthday with congratulatory performances including musical performances and K-Pop dance. Through a program where elementary and middle school students presented dances for True Parents, participants had time to unite under Heavenly Parent's love. In the final part of the program, winners of "Kahoot," an intergenerational quiz game, received small cash prizes.







Birthday celebration for Hyodong children 3Dance performance 4Singing performance

Meanwhile, on the same day, a service commemorating True Parents' Birthday was held at a family church in Los Angeles with about 250 people in attendance. Members participated in various programs including songs of praise and fellowship activities, reminding themselves of the meaning of the blessed family community.